
 

FACULTY SENATE SUMMARIZED MINUTES 

2015-2016 FACULTY SENATE 
September 22, 2015  

(Draft – Awaiting Approval at the October 27, 2015 Faculty Senate 
meeting) 

The Faculty Senate meeting for September 22 was called to order at 3:00 
p.m. in the Roberts Room of Scholes Hall. Faculty Senate President Stefan 
Posse presided.  

ATTENDANCE 
 
Guests Present: Jennifer Thacher-Faculty Senate Graduate and 
Professional Committee; Beth Tigges – College of Nursing; Sarah 
Kostelecky – University Libraries; Virginia Scharff -  Associate Provost; 
Renia Ehrenfeucht – School of Architecture and Planning; Helen Gonzales 
-  Compliance Office; Deborah Helitzer – Health Science Center Research 
Education; Manu Patel – Internal Audit 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

The agenda was approved as written. 
 

1. Approval of summarized minutes for August 25, 2015 meeting  
The minutes were approved as written with one abstention. 
 

2. Memorial Minute for Professor Edward DeSantis 
Honors College Associate Professor Troy Lovata, presented the 
following memorial minute for Honors College Professor Ed DeSantis. 
This was followed by a minute of silence in his honor. 

 

Former University of New Mexico Professor Edward DeSantis, 78, 

died peacefully after brief hospital stay on Tuesday, Sept. 8th, 

2015. Prior to retiring in 2012, Dr. DeSantis has spent many 

decades teaching in the UNM Honors College, among other 

departments, as well as serving as Associate Dean of the 

Graduate School and Faculty Senate President. Ed came to New 

Mexico in the 1970's after learning degrees at Fordham and Brown 

University. He taught a wide range of subjects-from Medieval 

Studies to Literature to Philosophy to Music. Throughout his many 
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roles at UNM he was a tireless advocate for students-whether it 

was teaching incoming freshmen in intensive, small seminars or 

opening his home to numerous foreign graduate students. 

 
 

3. Posthumous Degree Corlan Keller 
Faculty Senate Graduate and Professional Committee Chair Jennifer 
Thacher read the following posthumous degree request for Corlan 
Keller. 
 
The Department of Psychology requests the University of New 
Mexico grant and posthumous Master of Science in Psychology 
degree to Corlan Keller, a graduate student who passed away earlier 
this summer. Mr. Keller had completed all of the required coursework 
for the degree, submitted his thesis proposal to the department, and 
had conducted and completed his research for his thesis at the time 
of his death. He was expecting to defend his thesis this fall and his 
mentor, Dr. Eric Ruthruff, fully expected Mr. Keller to defend it 
successfully.  
 
Corlan was the first in his family who had achieved a four-year 
degree.  
 
The posthumous degree was unanimously approved by the Faculty 
Senate and will be presented to the family of the deceased. 
 

4. Faculty Senate President’s Report  
A Budget Task Force was created in response to the Board of 
Regents request for faculty to participate in the budget process. At 
today’s Faculty Senate meeting a discussion will be opened to the 
Faculty Senators. 
 
There is an initiative by the Board of Regents to brand the University 
of New Mexico. The Faculty Senate has been asked to participate in 
these discussions regarding this initiative. There is a branding agency 
who is out of Pennsylvania that has started presenting strategy plans. 
The Faculty Senate will be engaging in these, presenting the faculty’s 
views and what opportunities the faculty may think may help the 
branding initiatives. Regent Koch was interested in providing 
additional resources for this. These efforts are currently still being 
debated by the Board of Regents.  
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse met with AON regarding 
benefit plans. AON is interested in getting support back on what 



different types of healthcare plans are available. Faculty Senate 
President Stefan Posse communicated to them that faculty are 
looking for continuity in healthcare plans, equitable distribution of the 
risks and the cost of healthcare plans University wide would be a very 
important consideration. “AON is the leading global provider of risk 
management, insurance and reinsurance brokerage, and human 
resources solutions and outsourcing services. Through its more than 
66,000 colleagues worldwide, Aon unites to empower results for 
clients in over 120 countries via innovative and effective risk and 
people solutions and through industry-leading global resources and 
technical expertise. Aon has been named repeatedly as the world’s 
best broker, best insurance intermediary, best reinsurance 
intermediary, best captives manager, and best employee benefits 
consulting firm by multiple industry sources. Read on for more 
information about Aon, and visit aon.com/Manchester united to learn 
about Aon’s global partnership with Manchester United.” 
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse presented to the Health 
Science Center Board of Directors to give an update on faculty 
governance.  
 
At a past Faculty Senate meeting, updates were made to Policy E90: 
Human Beings as Subjects in Research which was presented by 
Institutional Review Board Director Linda Petree. The version that 
was presented was reviewed by the Health Science Center (HSC) 
who informed Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse that there were 
modifications that needed to be made to bring it in line with federal 
regulations. The Policy is currently circulating again for review and 
approval. Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse is working closely 
with HSC Administration and with the Office of Institutional Review 
Board to ensure the Policy is put in an acceptable format before it 
comes to the Faculty Senate for approval.   
 
Supplemental Policy E40: Research Misconduct is currently in effect 
on the Health Science Center campus and is making its way through 
Faculty Senate for review. Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse 
will meet with the Faculty Senate Policy Committee to comment on 
some of the changes that have been made to the Policy. 
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse reported on groups that have 
met with the Operations Committee. The Operations Committee has 
met with these different groups to be informed about many agenda 
items that faculty should be aware of. These items will be added to 
the Faculty Senate agenda’s throughout the year.  



 
President Frank is requesting that all faculty support the United Way 
Campaign by contributing their time or donations. 
 
 

5. Provost’s Report 
Provost Abdallah reported that in last year’s budget the Board of 
Regents approved an initiative to try to brand the University. The 
University sent a survey state-wide and to UNM Alumni. What was 
found in these surveys were that either a lot of people do not know 
about the University or they know about individual schools but not the 
University as a whole. Other information that was found was that the 
more educated the people are the less likely they would have their 
child attend the University. As a result it was concluded that the 
University needs to advertise University-wide so all aspects of the 
University are known. The University submitted a Request for 
Proposal and had three companies come in to present on how they 
could brand the University. One of the companies was 160 over 90 
who was the company the University chose for the Branding of the 
University. This company did campaigns for the University of Oregon 
and University of California, Los Angeles. 160 over 90 have work in 
40% in Higher Education and 60% in commercial. 160 over 90 will 
rent a place near the University to conduct interviews with faculty, 
staff, and people outside of the University to ask how to brand the 
University.  There will be materials distributed on how enrollment will 
be increased at the beginning of 2016.  
 
This year is the last year of College of Arts and Sciences Dean Mark 
Peceny’s 5 year term. President Frank will be asking the faculty in the 
College of Arts and Sciences on whether his role as Dean should be 
renewed. There are two other Deans who are interim, School of 
Engineering Interim Dean Joe Cecchi and Anderson School of 
Management Interim Dean Craig White. A survey will be sent out 
asking if their terms should be extended or not. There is an internal 
search for the Director of the Latin American Iberian Institute.   
 

6. Executive Vice President’s Report 
Executive Vice President David Harris reported that when the Board 
of Regents approved the budget May 2015, it was on the hills of a 
slight decline in enrollment that was experience last year. It was 
hopefully that the University was going to have a level enrollment this 
year and in fact that is what the estimate was on tuition revenue was 
based on. There was a 3% increase in tuition and there was a $2 
million increase in the I&G appropriation from the legislature. So it 



was thought the University would be able to achieve a balanced 
budget. President Frank thought that as a precautionary measure it 
would be wise to withhold 5% of the spending authority until the final 
enrollment date came in. This was an estimating error on the 
Administrations part, there isn’t a good enough handle on enrollment 
that there needs to be as they move forward. There was a 0.9% 
decline in enrollment, which is on top of a 1.5% last year but it 
exacerbated somewhat the tuition scheme that was adopted three 
years ago which was de-blocking the tuition. The University would 
give away an hours students took above 12 hours there was no 
charge for that. So the University re-blocked the tuition to give 
discounts to those students who were willing to take more hours in an 
effort to graduate early. This was a good financial choice for the 
students and it yielded good revenue at least in the first year and a 
half to the University. Unfortunately, the students have come to 
recognize that taking more hours is a better financial decision on their 
part. This has factored in to the decline of tuition revenue. All in all it 
is projected that at this moment a $3 million decrease in tuition 
revenue from what was projection. Provost Abdallah and Executive 
Vice President David Harris will work together to create a gradually 
reduced spending trajectory so that end of fiscal year the University is 
in a balance not a deficit. Most of the 5% will be given back that was 
retained to the Colleges. The spending plans will need to be revised 
to keep the budget in balance. On the budget development front, last 
summer Regent Koch challenged a number of different groups to 
engage more seriously in budget development. It is important for 
those groups to have a common understanding regarding budget.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
7. CONSENT AGENDA TOPICS  

 
2015-2016 Faculty Senate Committee Appointments 
The 2015-2016 Faculty Senate Committee appointments were 
approved by unanimous voice vote of the Faculty Senate. 

 



 

 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
AGENDA TOPICS  
 

 
8. College of Population Health Bachelor of Science of 

Population Health 
Health Science Center Research Education Executive Director 
Deborah Helitzer reported on the College of Population Health 
Bachelor of Science of Population Health. 

 



















 
 

 
9. Budget Task Force 

Faculty Senate President-Elect Pamela Pyle reported that the 
Board of Regents requested for faculty’s input into the budget 
decisions. This year Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse 
decided to create a Budget Task Force just before the Faculty 
Senate Budget Committee was formed. The two, Task Force and 
Committee have been merged with two Co-Chairs, College of Arts 
and Sciences Professor Janie Chermak and Anderson School of 
Management Lecture Ann Brooks. Initially there was a large 
document. This Task Force, Committee will work on minimizing it 
so that it represents what the Faculty Senate Budget Committee 
can do in term of influencing future budget decisions.  
 
Faculty Senate President-Elect Pamela Pyle discussed the Budget 
Task Force charge and progress report. Faculty Senate President-
Elect Pamela Pyle requested faculty to email their thoughts to the 



Faculty Senate their thoughts. 

 
 
 
 



 



















 
 

10. Health Science Center Compliance 
This agenda item was moved to the Tuesday, November 22 
Faculty Senate meeting. 

 
 
 



11. Board of Regents Audit and Compliance Committee 
Internal Audit Department Director Manu Patel reported on the 
Board of Regents Audit and Compliance Committee. 

 











 
 



 
12. Main Campus Compliance 

Compliance Office Chief Compliance Officer Helen Gonzales 
reported on the main campus compliance. 

 





 
 

13. Adjournment 
        

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 


